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I’m pleased to introduce the  Children and Young 
People Strategy 2021-2030. This is the �rst 
strategy of its kind for the county's children and 
young people and has, at its heart, the Child 
Friendly Warwickshire programme. 

Our commitment to Child Friendly Warwickshire 
has seen the programme evolve and grow since 
its launch in October 2021. This programme will 
enable us to meet our ambitions for children and 
young people. These include improving school 
attendance, reducing the number of young 
people not in education, training or employment 
and safely reducing the number of children in 
care. 

To help us to achieve these ambitions, our 
strategy aims to bring the county together in a 
collective e�ort to ensure our children and young 
people have a voice and that they are heard, that 
they are safe, happy and healthy and that they are 
equipped with the skills to have the best lives 
they can.  

Having the best life possible does not happen by 
accident. It needs involvement from a range of 
groups beyond the children themselves. So, this 
strategy looks at how Warwickshire County 
Council will work with not only the children and 
young people but also with parents, carers, 
communities and other agencies - all composite 
parts that, when brought together, create a 
county that is child-friendly, one where children 
and young people have every opportunity to 
�ourish in all aspects of their lives. A Child Friendly 
Warwickshire.  

How have we come up with this strategy?  

As with all good plans, it started by listening. 
Children and young people are at the heart of all 
that we do but, as adults, we may have lost sight 

of what a child needs in such a fast-changing 
world.  In 2021, we surveyed youngsters in all 
sorts of settings asking them how we can make 
ours a county that is committed to creating an 
environment in which they can thrive. Their 
responses guided our ambitions and the priority 
areas outlined in the strategy where we will give 
focus. We are committed to creating a Child 
Friendly Warwickshire and ensuring we are guided 
by the voice of children, young people and 
families. Alignment to the Council Plan and its 
core objectives was also critical and we will deliver 
our plans to ensure our resources are managed 
well and that the economy and environment are 
supported. 

Since the formation of the �rst Children and 
Young People Strategy in 2021 we have remained 
committed to partnership working. The next step 
in this commitment is to implement the national 
Families First for children path�nder programme.   
The programme’s vision is to rebalance children’s 
social care away from costly crisis intervention to 
more meaningful early support through stronger 
and clearer multi-agency safeguarding 
arrangements, greater involvement of wider 
family networks, the creation of multi-agency 
child protection teams and ensuring earlier 
support for families with multiple needs.  

To re�ect these changes, there will be a fully 
refreshed strategy published in Autumn 2025. 






















